Minutes

ASAA Executive Meeting

Wednesday, September 13, 2006

Percy Page Centre


In Attendance:
Dwayne Sheehan, President 

John Paton, Executive Director


Ian MacGillivray, Vice President 

Lynda Bourak, Assistant Executive Director


Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Amy Malcolm, Administrative Assistant

Sasha Levasseur, Director of Athletics

Maurice Richard, Director of Athletics 
1.0 Adoption of the agenda as circulated.

It was moved and seconded that the agenda be approved. 

MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive meeting of June 12, 2006.

It was moved and seconded that the minutes of June 12, 2006 be approved as circulated.

MOTION CARRIED

3.0 Financials

3.1 Financial statement to August 31, 2006.

It was moved and seconded that the August 31 financial statement be approved as circulated. 

MOTION CARRIED

3.2 ASRPWF Funding

John noted that the increase in funding from the ASRPWF for 2006/07 is $34,000
4.0 Reports

4.1 Staff

4.1.1 John Paton 
· John and Dwayne met in Calgary with the Rotary Club members, Mr. Ettinger and St. Mary’s Assistant Principal to discuss the Rotary exchange program. Rotary was offered an opportunity to address exchange students at the APM in December.
· John attended the Central zone meeting/50th Anniversary reception in Ponoka. He brought back feedback on the ASAA issues the zone was discussing.
· John and Dwayne will be making a presentation September 21 to the Federal Government’s Panel investigating the Children’s Fitness Tax Credit initiative.
4.1.2 Lynda Bourak – 
· John and Lynda hosted the first conference call host meeting. It seemed to work well and will certainly save the association a significant amount of money in not having to pay travel costs for delegates.
· Lynda spent the summer completing the new publications and has the new website is now up as well. In a couple of weeks all of the information will have been moved over to the new site.
· Lynda attended the NC and SC zone meetings. She provided some feedback from the zones on the ASAA issues presented to them for discussion. South Central zone will likely be bringing forth a classification change proposal to the Annual Planning Meeting in December.
4.2 Executive 
4.2.1 Dwayne 

· Attended the NFHS summer conference in Orlando. He attended some of the board level sessions and recommends that Ian go to summer meeting as president. 

· Dwayne brought back some information he picked up from a session on hazing by Joanne Austin (Montana) and suggests we may look to bringing her up for a session.

· In light of previous board discussions about having an official’s commissioner, Dwayne picked up a booklet of information geared to officials and hosting an officials conference. 
5.0
Business arising from the minutes

5.1 Staffing 
· Amy Malcolm was welcomed as the new administrative assistant.

5.2 SMI – Sponsorship Fundraising
· Don Horne will arrive in Edmonton on Sunday. He and John have a full four days of meetings lined up with potential sponsors in Edmonton and Calgary.  
· The new sponsor format seems to be generating interest.
5.3 CEO/MLA survey
· John is waiting to hear from the researcher so they can work on the article that will be published.

ACTION John to work with Tim Berrett on the article in the near future
5.4 Basketball Canada Scholarship
· The ASAA received a $5,000 cheque from Basketball Canada and distributed cheques to the 16 scholarship winners. 

· Dwayne asked if this is an ongoing scholarship but right now no one is sure. Dwayne said the ASAA should be cautious about groups providing scholarships on a short-term basis just so they can access our athletes to promote their own agenda. Dwayne suggested the ASAA ask for a minimum commitment from organizations offering scholarships – perhaps five years. 

5.5 Vilna Response to Executive Decision

Discussion
John received a request from the principal of Vilna school for the Executive Committee to re-visit the suspension levied against the school basketball team for 2006/07.

· Ian said that he and his zone executive would likely be getting a call on the issue and he would like to understand the ASAA’s position regarding the athletes who were at Vilna but now have transferred to another school. 
· The Executive discussed the wording of the letter previously sent to Vilna. The Executive was clear that the Vilna basketball team was put on suspension for one year but individual athletes, unless named in the May 2006 letter to Vilna, weren’t suspended from playing. If an athlete transfers to another school and Vilna chooses not to sign the form to release the student, then the receiving school can appeal that decision. 

ACTION
To respond to Vilna’s request for re-consideration by saying that the executive has discussed the issue again but has agreed that the decision will be the same. 

5.6 Rugby Provincials 6 teams/8 teams
Based on discussion from the last Executive meeting, Lynda noted that the current transitional rugby policy will need to change to reflect 8-team tournaments with all zones represented. This will be discussed at the APM and any change will be posted in time for the upcoming season.

ACTION

Lynda will send note off to Pat and Brent to prepare them for the APM discussion.
5.7 CN Letter
The Executive reviewed the draft letter to David McLean of CN regarding scholarships.
ACTION 
John to send the letter to David MacLean
5.8 Hall of Fame Future
The Executive would like to see the Hall of Fame inductions continue. It was suggested that the inductions become part of the Routledge Award banquet. To ensure the night doesn’t become too long, it was suggested that we honour one person per hall of fame category in addition to the outgoing executive, media and the Routledge Award winner but that we do not give the recipients a chance to speak.

ACTION

Next executive meeting, an hour will be dedicated to discussing and planning this night. John and Lynda will look into the suggestions for criteria for the Hall of Fame award recipients.
5.9 Grade 9 Survey of CSSF members
John passed out a sheet outlining the other provincial associations’ positions on grade 9 eligibility. This information will be brought to the APM for board discussion.
5.10 Handout for composite zone team coaches (track/XC)
This handout has yet to be developed but will be for track provincials (and possibly XC provincials).

5.11 Provincial Bids – Curling: St. Paul Regional and Wrestling: Wetaskiwin
It was moved and seconded that the bids received for curling and wrestling provincials be approved.


MOTION CARRIED

6.0
New business

6.1 Appeals/Interpretations/Complaints

6.1.1 Appeal: St. Joseph’s Catholic School, Grande Prairie

A verbal presentation was made by Shawn Allison, John Olman and Ryan Harrison-Lailey.

It was moved and seconded that the appeal for Ryan Harrison-Lailey to be granted an additional year of eligibility be approved.

MOTION CARRIED
Rationale:

· Ryan has undergone personal hardship including difficult family, social and personal issues that have negatively impacted his ability to complete his high school education in the regular three years.

6.1.2 Appeal: Crescent Heights, Medicine Hat

A verbal presentation was made by Lee Woodward, Laurie Nelson and Lyle Perry.

It was moved and seconded that the appeal for Lyle Perry to be granted an additional year of eligibility be approved.

MOTION CARRIED
· Lyle has undergone personal hardship including difficult family, social and personal issues that have negatively impacted his ability to complete his high school education in the regular three years.

     
6.2 Letter to Minister of Alberta Community Development
John distributed a letter that he will send to the Minister of Community Development thanking the Ministry for the recent funding increase and suggesting that an endowment be created to support the sport, recreation and art and cultural associations in the future.
6.3 Alberta Wrestling Officials Association Agreement for ASAA provincials 07-09
The agreement was presented for review. Dwayne recommended that John work with the AWOA to ratify the agreement. 
· The Executive discussed the Board’s support of subsidizing wrestling (as an historically non-revenue generating sport). Dwayne suggested that the host be given a subsidy of a minimum amount of $1500 to a maximum of negotiated rates for officials 

ACTION
Inform the wrestling host that we will contribute $1,500 towards the cost of officials for each wrestling championship. Consideration may be given, upon request, to an increase in this amount if circumstances warrant.
6.4 Alberta Basketball Officials Association Agreement for ASAA provincials 07-09
The new agreement presented by the ABOA was reviewed and the compromise in increases were accepted by the Executive. John will work with ABOA to ratify this agreement; Dwayne suggested trying for a longer term – perhaps 5 years. 
6.5 Executive Conference Options
Dwayne recommended that the summer conference would be more applicable for Ian and Barb relative to their positions on the Executive. Ian and Barb will consider their options as to which conference they will attend. Sasha plans to go to the AD conference in winter 2007.

6.6 CSSF survey on foreign exchange students

John distributed a table outlining the other provincial associations’ positions on granting an additional year of athletic eligibility to students that have gone on an international exchange and return to complete their high school education. 

ACTION

This information is to be distributed at the APM for discussion.

6.7 Routledge Award winner Wayne Thomas: 4th place 4A boys bball trophy
It was moved and seconded that the 4A boys basketball 4th place plaque be named after Routledge Award winner Wayne Thomas. 

MOTION CARRIED. 
ACTION

John to send a letter to Wayne advising him of the Executive decision.

ACTION
Amy to go through list of awards to see if any Routledge award winners have been missed

6.8 Additional berth point tally’s 
Maurice feels that the way we tally points using the zone finishes from the previous five years to determine volleyball wildcards is unfair. Strong schools/zones will always get the wildcards by virtue of having more teams finish in the top four at provincials. Maurice would like to have a discussion at the planning meeting about only using the top zone finish each year to determine points. If a zone has more that one top four placement, only the highest place finish will count.  
ACTION 
Lynda to do up a wildcard tally for this year based on Maurice’s recommendation to compare with the wildcard list as they were actually calculated for this year. To be brought to the APM for discussion.
7.0 Next Meeting: 
9:00 a.m.  October 26, 2006
Percy Page Centre, Edmonton 

8.0 Adjournment 
It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned. 

MOTION CARRIED
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